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Backflow Prevention 

 

If you have an automatic sprinkler system in your lawn and a testable backflow 

prevention device, you must have the device tested before your sprinkler/

irrigation system is turned on for the spring/summer irrigation season. A list of 
certified testers can be found on our website at www.nkwsd.com. If you are cur-

rently using a lawn care service to turn on and maintain your system, they proba-
bly have a certified tester in their employ and will be able to do this test for you.  

 
This test is charged at different amounts from different testers so you may want 

to shop around. However, there is a time limit on having the test done. So donôt 

take too long. You need to get on a testerôs list as soon as possible to be able to 
have the test done by our June 1 deadline. 

 
Be sure you get a copy of the test results. Your tester should send us a copy, as 

well.  However, if they fail to do so, your test copy could save you from having to 

have the test redone. 
 

A passed test must be turned into our office by  

June 1, 2014  
 

After June 1, $50 fines will be placed on water  
accounts. 
 
If you previously contacted us to inform us that you have no sprinkler/irrigation system or 
your device is not testable, you do not need to call us again. The above information does 
not pertain to you.  

Adjusted Accounts 

 

Most of our customers have had 
estimated reads throughout the 
winter months. You will probably 
see an adjustment on your April 
statement. If we have over 
charged you this winter, you will 
see a credit or a lower than nor-
mal bill. If we have under 
charged you this winter, your bill 
will be higher than normal.  
 
This is confusing to a lot of our 
customers. Your higher April bill 
does not mean you have used 
more water in one month. Ra-
ther it is an adjustment based 
on the actual water you used 
since last October. 
 
We will not be able to adjust all 
the meters in April. Some of you 
will see this adjustment in May.  

 

 

 

Return of the Snowbird 

 

Returning snowbirds, remember 
to contact us two work days pri-
or to needing your water turned 
on. If you ask for the water to 
be turned on the same day, you 
will be charged a $50 service 
fee. 

E-Mail Addresses 
 

Please submit your current e-
mail address to us so we can 
contact you in the event of an 
emergency. Your e-mail address 
will not be submitted to anyone 
else nor will it be used for any-
thing other than emergency wa-
ter issues. 

Online Payment Update 

 

Good News! The billing software we utilize has developed its own óWebshareô 

module. We plan on converting to this system on April 15.    

 
Webshare is a customer portal that allows customers to receive bills electronically 

and pay bills online. 
 

Webshare provides real time processing which allows customers to not only make 
payments, but view their statements, and view their meter read history bar 

graphs.  You will also be able to setup and manage recurring payments. 

 
Existing e-bill customers will automatically be converted to the new system.   You 

wonôt need to sign up again.  Because your password is confidential and we donôt 
know it, when converted to the new system your password will be reset to be the 

same as your email address.  For your security, you will be asked to change it the 

first time you sign in.   This is the only step you will need to do!  
 

As with the old system, if you choose to pay electronically there is a small fee that 
the credit card processing company collects.  The fee is $1.00 minimum or 2.45% 

of the payment. You will also have the option of paying with an e -check through 

your checking account. The service fee for that is a flat fee of $2.00.  

Double Check Valve 



Conservation Tip 
 

Set up a rain barrel under a rain gutter out-
side your house. You can catch hundreds of 
gallons to use for watering the lawn, washing 
the car, etc. Just donôt drink it, and make 
sure to keep it covered with a screen so it 
doesnôt breed mosquitos. 
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Construction News 
 

North Kootenai Water & Sewer District will 
be opening bids on March 19th for the drill-
ing and test pumping of Lancaster Well #5. 
This well will replace Well #1 for the Rim-
rock system. Re-development efforts on 
Well #1 have caused a loss in adequate pro-
duction. Drilling of the #5 well will be at the 
current well field site of Wells #3 and #4. 
Water quality at this well field is excellent. 
Completion of the well drilling is 60 days 
from the date of contract award and notice 
to proceed. 

Above - North Kootenai Water District crew along with 
Lakes Highway District survey the damage to Rimrock 
Road after it collapsed on March 6th. 
 
Below - One of two cars is being extracted from Rim-
rock Road after being driven into the 8ô deep hole 
caused by soil erosion due to excessive rainfall and 
melting snow. 
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NKWSD April Calendar  

Apr 1 & 10 - ACH Payments 
 Processed 
 

Apr 10 & 24 - Board  
 Meetings 
 

Apr 15 - Payments Due 
 
Apr 17 - Twenty-four  Hour 
 Water Shut-off Notices  
 Delivered 
 

Apr 21 - Water Shut-offs 
 for Nonpayment 
 

Apr 30 - Late Notices 
 Mailed 

Rimrock Road Collapsed 
 

In the early morning hours of March 6, 2014, the high water 
from melting snow and large rainfall caused the earth to erode 
around a culvert on Rimrock Road. With no earth to hold it in 
place, Rimrock Road collapsed. This took out many utilities in-
cluding the water line. Several homes were without water for 
the majority of the day.  
 
We never know when Mother Nature is going to change our 
ordinary day into chaos. Here are some tips to make these 
times a little easier:  
 
1. Keep on hand a few gallons of bottled water, paper plates, 

plastic forks, and instant hand sanitizer. 
2. If you are able to collect some water thatôs left in your lines 

or from rain, do so in a bucket to flush toilets. Simply pour 
the water into the bowl until it begins to flush.  

3. Switch off the breaker to your electric hot water tank to 
avoid damaging your tank. 


